
 

Appendix 3 

List of individuals and entities  

 

The list of individuals and entities below is non-exhaustive and includes the individuals and entities mentioned in the sections above as well as 

those linked to them. More can be found in the respective Neo4J map. 

The names highlighted in red indicate the individuals who have already been sanctioned by Ukraine and/or other countries. The names in blue 

point to those that have yet to be sanctioned. This is consistent with markings in the Neo4J map. 
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Individuals 

Name/Photo TOT / Affiliations / 

Connections 

Name/Photo TOT / Affiliations / 

Connections 

Name/Photo TOT / Affiliations / 

Connections 

Yevgenii Prigozhin 

(Евгений Викторович 

Пригожин)

 

Russian businessman, 
and former criminal 
who played one of the 
key roles in the 
aggression against 
Ukraine since 2014.  

Aleksandr Malkevich 
(Алекса́ндр 
Алекса́ндрович 
Мальке́вич) 

 

One of the key 
figures of Russian 
propaganda on the 
occupied Ukrainian 
territories. Since 
2022, he has been 
actively working on 
establishing links 
between local 
collaborators and 
Russian media, 
human and financial 
resources, and 
creating a network of 
media in TOTs. He 
actively recruits and 
trains Ukrainian local 
youth to participate 
in his media projects. 

Yevhen Balytsky 
(Евгений Балицкий)

 

Pro-Russian separatist 
politician, de jure 
member of the 
Zaporizhzhia regional 
council, the so-called 
"governor of 
Zaporizhzhia region", 
the head of local 
occupational 
administration.  
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Vladimir Saldo 
(Владимир Сальдо) 

 

“Acting Governor” of 
occupied Kherson 
oblast, former People’s 
Deputy of Ukraine 
(2012-2014), former 
mayor of Kherson 
(2002-2012). 

Leonid Pasechnik 
(Леонид Пасечник)

 

Acting head of the 
so-called LNR, 
former minister of 
state security of the 
so-called LNR. 

Sergey Aksionov 
(Сергей Аксенов)

 

Head of the annexed 
Republic of Crimea. 

Sergei Kiriyenko 
(Сергей Кириенко) 

 

First Deputy Head of 
the Presidential 
Administration who 
became the Kremlin's 
supervisor of relations 
with the 'LNR' and 
'DNR' in 2022.  

Maksim Shugalei 
(Максим Шугалей) 

 

Head of the 
Foundation for the 
Defence of National 
Values (FDNV); 
worked directly 
under the 
supervision of 
Yevgeny Prigozhin. 

Igor Zhizhikin (Игорь 
Жижикин)

 

CEO of Miranda Media. 

Occupied Donetsk and Luhansk oblasts 
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Pushilin Denis (Денис 
Владимирович 
Пушилин) 

 

Head of the so-called 
DNR since 2018. 

Denis Kurashov (Денис 
Курашов) 

 

Acting Minister of 
Communication of 
the so-called DNR. 
He is also a Russian 
citizen who 
previously worked in 
an IT centre and 
then the energy, 
industry and 
communication 
ministry in 
Stavropol. 

Nataliya Pershina 

(Наталья Першина) 

 

Minister of Information 
of the so called DNR. 

Vitaliy Hotsenko 
(Виталий Хоценко) 

 

Former prime minister 
of the so-called DNR, 
current governor of 
Omsk oblast. 

Evgeny Solntsev 
Солнцев Евгений) 

 

Deputy Chairman of 
the government of 
the so-called DNR, 
Russian citizen. 

Oleg Fetisov (Олег 
Фетисов)

 

Former minister of 
digital development, 
communication and 
mass communications 
of the so-called LNR. 
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Sergey Rudnov 
(Сергей Руднов)  

 

Founder of Regnum, 
close connections with 
Putin (through his 
father, Oleg Rudnov), 
Tamuyraz Bolloyev and 
the Kovalchuk 
brothers.  

Roman Besedin (Роман 
Владимирович 
Беседин) 

 
 

Former general 
director of the 
Republican Media 
Holding (RMKh), 
reportedly close to 
Denis Pushilin, 
previously worked at 
the DNR information 
ministry. 

Svetlana Mamontova 

(Светлана 

Мамонтова) 

 

Former director of 
Luganmedia.  

Tatyana Kutya (Кутя 

Татьяна Юрьевна) 

 

Director of Luganmedia 
since April 2023. In 
2023, while already 
heading the 
Luganmedia, Kutya 
participated and was 
subsequently “elected” 
at the sham elections 
in 2023 from the 
United Russia party. 

Yelena Prasolova 
(Прасолова Елена)

 

General director of 
GTRK LNR. 

Sergey Kolesnikov 
(Сергей Колесников) 

 

Journalist, editor-in-
chief of GTRK LNR. 
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Leonard Svidovskov 

(Леонард 

Свидовсков)

 

Chief artistic director 
of the GTRK LNR. 

Tatyana Mikhaylova 

(Татьяна Михайлова) 

 

Editor-in-chief of 
Oplot TV. 

Viktor Petrenko 

(Виктор Петренко)  

 

Acting general director 
of Perviy 
Respublikanskiy TV 
channel; head of the 
Donetsk branch of the 
Union of Journalists of 
Russia. 

Sergey Pelyanitsyn 

(Сергей Пеляницин)

 

Former general 
director of Perviy 
Respublikanskiy TV 
channel, originally 
from Ural, moved to 
Donetsk city in 2016 to 
work at the Ministry of 
information of the so-
called DNR. 

Maya Pirogova (Майя 

Пирогова)

 

Director of the 
information policy 
department of the 
Ministry of 
Information of the 
so-called DNR. 

Igor Antipov (Игорь 

Антипов)

 

Former minister of 
information of the so-
called DNR. 

Andrei Osiychuk 
(Андрей Осийчук) 

Current head of 
Regnum. 

Nikolay Cherkashin 
(Николай Черкашин) 

General director of 
the Republican 
Media Holding 
(RMKh) since July 
2023. 

Irina Pritykina (Ирина 

Притыкина) 

Press officer of the 
Mariupol occupation 
administration. 
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Andrey Kior (Андрей 
Киор) 

 

A Mariupol journalist 
who collaborated with 
the occupation 
authorities and 
masterminded the 
creation of a local pro-
Russian TV channel. 
Before the full-scale 
invasion he worked as 
director of the MTV 
(МТВ) channel and 
president of the MTV 
Holding. 

Aleksandr Bernatovich 
(Александр 
Бернатович)

 

General producer of 
Mariupol 24. 

Artur Volf (Артур 
Вольф)

 

Technical director of 
Mariupol 24. 
 

Artem Drobot (Артем 
Дробот)

 

Camera director of 
Mariupol 24; 
previously worked for 
major Ukrainian 
channels. 

Nataliya Mnatsakanian 

(Наталья Мнацаканян)

 

Editor and host at 
Mariupol 24; worked 
for Mariupol mass 
media (МТБ, 
Донбасс) before 
2022, though she's 
Russian by origin and 
has never had a 
Ukrainian passport. 

Viktoriya Tereschenko 
(Виктория 
Терещенко) 

 

Head of Mariupol 24; 
worked at the Mariupol 
news (Мариупольские 
новости); close to Petr 
Ivanov (Mariupol-based 
criminal who aided the 
"Russian spring" in the 
city). 
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Aleksandr Buzuluk 

(Александр Бузулук)

 

Editor  of Mariupol 24. Aleksandr Kapustian 

(Александр Капустян)  

 

Reporter at Mariupol 
24. Worked as sports 
journalist in 
Mariupol before the 
occupation. 

Sofia Teterina (София 
Тетерина)

 

Correspondent at 
Mariupol 24. She was a 
freshman student at a 
local university in 2022.  

Anzhelika Novak 

(Анжелика Новак)

 

Host at Mariupol 24. 
Moved to Russia 
before the full-scale 
invasion and then 
returned to Mariupol 
to work for Mariupol 
24. 

Irina Yefremova (Ирина 

Ефремова) 

 

Correspondent at 
Mariupol 24. 
Worked for a 
Mariupol-based 
channel (TV7 
Mariupol) before the 
occupation. 

Ksenia Misyurevich 
(Ксения Мизюревич)

 

Host at Mariupol 24.  
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Tatyana Ozerova 

(Татьяна Озерова) 

 

Host at Mariupol 24.  Dmitry Boyko  (Дмитрий 

Бойко)  

 

Special 
correspondent at 
Oplot TV. 

Artur Detkov (Артур 
Детков)

 

Reporter at Oplot TV. 
Before occupation 
worked for the regional 
channel, and part-time 
on Channel 5. 
 

Occupied Crimea 

Albert Kurshutov 
(Альберт Куршутов)

 

Acting minister of 
internal policy, 
information and 
communications of 
occupied Crimea. 

Yulia Kilik (Юлия Килик)

 

Deputy minister of 
internal policy, 
information and 
communications of 
occupied Crimea. 
 

Ivan Manucharov 
(Иван Манучаров)

  

Chairman of the 
Committee for 
Information Policy, 
Information 
Technologies and 
Communications of the 
State council of 
occupied Crimea. 
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Valery Kovalenko 
(Валерий Коваленко)

 

Vice-Chairman of the 
Committee for 
Information Policy, 
Information 
Technologies and 
Communications of the 
State council of 
occupied Crimea. 
 

Vadim Pervykh (Вадим 
Первых)

 

Current general 
director of TRK 
Krym. 
 

Ekaterina Kozyr 
(Козырь Екатерина) 

 

Former general director 
of TRK Krym. 

Platon Besedin 
(Платон Беседин)

 

Journalist, member of 
the Crimean branch of 
the Russian Union of 
Journalists. 

Oleg Kryuchkov (Олег 

Крючков)  

 

Spokesperson for 
the Crimean 
occupation 
authorities, advisor 
to the head of 
occupied Crimea. 

Irina Gulivataya 
(Ирина Гуливатая) 

 

Senior correspondent 
of Krymskaya Gazeta. 
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Daniil Pidaev (Даниил 
Пидаев)

 

General Director of the 
Development 
Corporation of the 
Republic of Crimea. 

Sergey Pavliv (Сергей 

Павлив) 

 

Editor-in-Chief of the 
Magazine Invest in 
Crimea (Magazine of 
the Development 
Corporation of the 
Republic of Crimea). 

Ayshe Shulakova 
(Айше Шулакова)

 

Journalist, host at 
Public Crimean Tatar TV 
and Radio Company 
'Millet' ("Миллет"). 

Aleksandr Minakov 
(Александр Минаков)

 

Director of Vesti Krym 
(Tavrida). 

Ivan Zima (Иван Зима)

 

CEO of Miranda 
Media & CEO of 
"Krymtelecom" (the 
largest fixed-line 
telecommunications 
operator in occupied 
Crimea). 

Anastasiya 
Formanchuk 
(Анастасия 
Форманчук) 

 

Deputy Minister at the 
Ministry of Internal 
Policy, Information and 
Communications of the 
Republic of Crimea.
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Dmitrii Nagornyi 
(Дмитрий Нагорный)

 

Former managing 
director of KTK-
Telecom (Volna 
Mobile). 

Sergey Georgiev (Сергей 

Георгиев)

 

Editor-in-chief of RIA 
Novosti Crimea. 

Alexandra 
Smolnitskaya 
(Karnovich) 
(Александра 
Смольницкая 
(Карнович)) 

 

Head of Content of the 
Media Department of 
TRK Krym. 

Olesya Goncharova 

(Олеся Гончарова) 

 

Journalist at 
Moskovskiy 
Komsomolets v Krymu.  

Elena Lazareva (Елена 
Лазарева) 

 

Editor-in-Chief of 
Avangard 
Newspaper. 

Mariya Aleksa (Мария 
Алекса) 

 
 
 

TRK Krym journalist. 
Nomination for the 
Annual Award 
Journalist of The Year 
2023. 
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Tatyana Zaytseva 
(Татьяна Зайцева)  

Director of 
Teleradiokompaniya 
Yevpatoriya. 

Vladimir Bondarenko 

(Владимир 

Бондаренко) 

 

Correspondent and 
regional editor of 
the Correspondent 
Network of the 
Russian Federation 
of TASS. 

Alexander Smychek 
(Александр Смычек) 

 

Video operator at TRK 
Krym, who filmed a lot 
of visits of Russian 
officials to Crimea. 

Svetlana Svetlakova 
(Светлана 
Светлакова) 

 

Host at TV-channel 
Yevpatoriya 24 & host 
at TRK Krym. 

Ruslan Yusupov (Руслан 
Юсупов) 

 

Cameraman at TRK 
Krym, “video 
operator of the 
year” (2022). 

Maykl Lvovski (Майкл 
Львовски) 

 

Editor-in-Chief of MK v 
Krymu. 
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Сергей Мельников 
(Sergey Melnikov) 

 

Host at TRK Krym, 
Radio Krym. 

Maria Kesaonova-

Nechiporuk (Мария 

Кесаонова-Нечипорук) 

 

Spokesperson of the 
Administration of 
the City of Yalta, 
Head of the 
Information Policy 
Department. 

Elena Markosyan 
(Елена Маркосян) 

 

Political observer, 
publicist at Krym 24; 
former member of 
Medvedchuk’s 
“Ukrainian Choice". 

Occupied Zaporizhzhia oblast 

Aleksandr Nazarov 

(Александр Назаров)

 

Head of ZaMedia 
holding; previously 
worked in Krasnoyarsk 
and in occupied 
Sevastopol, where he 
was the head of 
Sevastopol TV and 
Radio Company. 

Tatiana Konradi (Татьяна 

Конради) 

 

Editor-in-Chief of 
ZaTV. Used to work 
as a reporter in 
Novosibirsk and 
occupied Sevastopol.  

Vadim Ivanov (Вадим 
Иванов)  

 

Russian journalist who 
used to work with 
Malkevich in Novgorod. 
First head of Za!TV 
channel, later replaced.  

Yuliia Shamal (Юлия Acting General Director Vladimir Andronaki Crimean journalist. Andrei Khorkov Journalist and 
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Шамаль) 

 

of Zaporizhzhia TV 
channel "Za! TV" in 
from late 2022 to 
September 2023. 

(Владимир Андронаки) 

 

Interviewer at Za!TV. (Андрей Хорьков)

 

photographer from 
Moscow. Reporter at 
Za!TV. 

Myroslava Butenko 
(Мирослава Бутенко)

 

"ZaTV" journalist, 
employed by Malkevich 
at 17 y.o. In 2022. 

Vadim Kucher (Вадим 
Кучер) 

 

General Director of 
Za!Media media 
holding company. 
Former journalist 
and local politician 
from Saint 
Petersburg brought 
to Ukraine by 
Aleksandr Malkevich 
in 2022.  

Yegor Poberei (Егор 
Поберей) 

 

Russian journalist, used 
to work in the KP-
Chelyabinsk newspaper 
before joining Za!TV as 
a reporter. 
 

Anton Yakovlev 
(Антон Яковлев)

 

Za!Radio’s chief editor, 
originally from Saint 
Petersburg. 
 

Konstantin Dorofieiev 
(Константин Дорофеев) 

Chief editor of the 
ZaMedia website. 
Used to work in 
DailyStorm and 
Life.News. Led the 
newly created local 
branch of Russian 
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patriotic youth 
organisation, 
Volunteers of Victory 
(Волонтеры 
Победы). 

      

Occupied Kherson oblast 

Nikita Borodin 
(Никита Бородин) 

 

Minister of Digital 
Development and 
Mass Communications 
of occupied Kherson 
Oblast; previously 
served as deputy 
minister of 
communications of the 
so-called DNR. 

Mikhail Shpir (Михаил 
Шпир)

 

Deputy Minister of 
Digital Development 
and Mass 
Communications of 
occupied Kherson 
Oblast. 

Oleg Dyuldin (Олег 
Дюльдин)  

 

Deputy Minister of 
Digital Development 
and Mass 
Communications of 
occupied Kherson 
Oblast. 
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Andrey Alekseenko 
(Андрей Алексеенко)

 

Chairman of the so-
called Government of 
occupied Kherson 
Oblast. 

Sergey Eliseev (Сергей 
Елисеев)

 

Chairman of the 
Council of Ministers - 
Occupation 
Administration of 
Kherson Oblast. 

Elena Dmitryuk (Елена 
Дмитрук)

 

First deputy head of the 
occupation Kherson 
regional council and 
"director" of the seized 
Novokakhovka bread 
factory. Suspected of 
national treason by the 
National Police of 
Ukraine.  

Semyon Mashkautsan 
(Семен Машкауцан)

 

Deputy Chairman of the 
Government of 
occupied Kherson 
region. 

Vladimir Massakovsky 

(Владимир 

Массаковский)  

  

Deputy Minister of 
Digital Development 
and Mass 
Communications of 
occupied Kherson 
Oblast. 

Andrey Peretokin 
(Андрей Перетокин)

 

Manager of the 
Kherson Region Branch 
of the Central Bank of 
Russia. 
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Roman Grigoriev 
(Роман Григорьев) 

 
 

Head of the 
Telecommunications 
and 
Telecommunications 
Control Department of 
the Ministry of Digital 
Development and Mass 
Communications of 
occupied Kherson 
Oblast. 

Vlada Luhovskaia (Влада 
Луговская)

 

The so-called 
"youngest military 
correspondent of the 
country" ("самый 
юный военкор 
страны"), named as 
such by Aleksandr 
Malkevich, a 
correspondent at the 
TV and radio 
company "Tavria". 
She was under 16 in 
2022 and was injured 
during a retreat from 
Kherson.  

Serafim Ivanov 
(Серафим Иванов) 

 

Kherson-based pro-
Russian journalist, and 
director of the 
communications 
department of Tavriia 
TV. Head of the regional 
headquarters of the 
Yunnarmiia (Юнармия) 
in Kherson region.  

Nikita Vasiliev (Никита 
Васильев)

 

Correspondent at TV 
Tsentr. 
 

Tetyana Kamenska 
(Татьяна Каменская)

 

Owner of the 
Kherson TV and radio 
company VTV Plus. 
Received notice of 
suspicion of 
collaboration 
activities in March 
2023. 

Yevhen Bily (Евгений 
Белый)

 

Editor of 
Naddnepryanskaya 
Pravda Newspaper. 
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Andrei Osiychuk 
(Андрей Осийчук) 

 

General Manager of 
Regnum news agency 
and Kherson News 
Agency. 
 

Evgeniy Glotov (Евгений 
Глотов)

 

Director of Tavria TV 
and Radio Company, 
Deputy Director of 
NewsFront. 

Sergey Kochnev 
(Сергей Кочнев) 

 

Editor-in-Chief of Tavria 
TV and Radio Company.  

Sergey Moroz (Сергей 
Мороз) 

 

Head of the Press 
Service of the 
Occupation Civil-
Military Administration 
of the Kherson Region. 
 

    

 
 

Entities  
 

Name TOT / Affiliations / Connections 

“Ministries” in TOTs 
dealing with 
information policy  

- Occupied Donetsk oblast: Ministry of Information of the “Donetsk People’s Republic” (Министерство информации 
Донецкой Народной Республики) (Мининфо ДНР); Ministry of Communication of the “Donetsk People’s Republic” 
(Министерство связи Донецкой Народной Республики). 

- Occupied Luhansk oblast: Ministry of Digital Development, Communications and Mass Media of the “Lugansk People's 
Republic” (Министерство цифрового развития, связи и массовых коммуникаций Луганской Народной 

https://mininfodnr.ru/rukovodstvo/
https://mininfodnr.ru/rukovodstvo/
https://mininfodnr.ru/rukovodstvo/
http://digital.gov-dpr.ru/ministerstvo/
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Республики; Минцифры ЛНР). 
- Occupied Crimea: Ministry of Internal Policy, Information and Communications of the Republic of Crimea 

(Министерство внутренней политики, информации и связи Республики Крым). 
- Occupied Zaporizhzhia oblast: Ministry of Digital Development, Mass Communications and Communications of 

Zaporizhzhia oblast (Министерство цифрового развития, массовых коммуникаций и связи Запорожской области; 
Минцифры Запорожской области). 

- Occupied Kherson oblast: Ministry of Digital Development and Mass Communications of Kherson Oblast 
(Министерство цифрового развития и массовых коммуникаций Херсонской области; Минцифры Херсонской 
области). 

Federal News Agency 
(Федеральное 
Агентство Новостей, 
RIA FAN) 

The biggest public media outlet created by Prigozhin, founded in May 2014. In February 2023, the Patriot media holding, which 
includes the Federal News Agency, came under EU sanctions for "spreading disinformation" about Russian ‘special operation’ 
in Ukraine. In the Russian Federation, it was banned under the sanctions of "Roskomnadzor". Now the main site is inaccessible.  

“Patriot” media holding The holding, headed by Yevgenii Prigozhin, included 16 media outlets. Nevskiie Novosti, Politika Segodnia, Narodnyie Novosti 
were the main outlets within the holding. Almost all media outlets were closed after Prigozhin`s failed coup in June 2023. 

USA Really  A Junk news website managed by Aleksandr Malkevich which was sponsored by the Russian Government, and which targeted 
American citizens. Fake news websites target the US audiences by using disinformation to create or inflame controversial topics 
such as the 2016 election. Not accessible after the dismantling of ‘Patriot’ media holding.  

Popular Wagner-group-
related Telegram 
channels 

GREY ZONE (528,000 subscribers), Orkestr Vagnera (Оркестр Вагнера 675,000 subscribers), Razgruzka Vagnera (Разгрузка 
Вагнера 260,000 subscribers), and Kepka Prigozhina (Кепка Пригожина 387,000 subscribers).  After the coup's failure and 
Prigozhin`s death, most of the channels, including the most popular ones, remained active, but the frequency of posting and 
content diversity dropped significantly. Some channels continue to post war-related footage from Ukraine, news about Russian 
activities in Africa and generally are sources for researching the fate of former Wagner members. 

Foundation for the 
Defence of National 
Values (Фонд защиты 
Национальных 
ценностей, FDNV) 

The FDNV operates as the public relations arm of the Wagner Group. It promotes pro-Wagner Group propaganda and 
disinformation campaigns, including enhancing the reputation of the Wagner Group. It also worked as a ‘think tank’ specialising 
in international affairs. 

https://digital.lpr-reg.ru/
https://minfo.rk.gov.ru/
https://zo.gov.ru/externals/show_group/ministerstva
https://t.me/Digital_ks
https://t.me/Digital_ks
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New Media 
Development Fund 
(Фонд развития новых 
медиа) 

A fund that was established by Malkevich in 2017 and is reportedly involved in funding his media activities in TOTs. 

Miranda Media 
(Миранда Медиа) 

The Internet provider of the Republic of Crimea and the federal city of Sevastopol, Luhansk and Donetsk. 

MirTelecom 

(МирТелеком) 

A part of the Miranda-Media company group, which was involved in laying new fibre-optic communication lines and 

modernization of mobile and fixed-line networks in the occupied parts of Kherson and Zaporizhia oblasts. 

Tavria TV A Russian television and radio company in Kherson Oblast that is one of the three largest Russian media outlets broadcasting in 
the Russian-occupied territories of Ukraine. Created under the supervision of Aleksandr Malkevich during the Summer of 2022 
in Kherson (moved to Henichesk after the liberation). The website functions and is updated. 

ZaMedia holding Created in Zaporizhzhia oblast by Aleksandr Malkevich efforts in June-July 2022. Includes Za!TV channel, Za!Radio and 
Zaporozhskii Vestnik newspaper. 

Mariupol 24 A TV channel which was established with the help of Malkevich in August 2022 as a branch of the Perviy Respublikanskyi TV 
Channel, which, in turn, is controlled by the Ministry of information of the so-called ‘DNR’.  Official broadcasting for Mariupol 
24 commenced a few months later, in early November 2022. 

Republican Media 
Holding 
(Республиканский 
Медиа Холдинг) 

A media holding created in March 2017 in the so-called DNR under supervision of the Ministry of information of the 
unrecognised republic and encompassing 27 newspapers. 

Regnum (Регнум)  A for-profit Russian-registered company, founded by Sergey Rudnov and including Donetsk News Agency, Luhansk 
Information Centre, Kherson News Agency, and Zaporizhzhia News Agency. 

‘Prodvizheniye’ Agency 

(Агенство 

“Продвижение”) 

An advertising agency, linked to the Ministry of information of the so-called DNR. 



21 

Luganmedia 

(Луганьмедиа) 

A media holding created in 2020 in the so-called LNR, including 14 regional media outlets. 

State Television and 

Radio Broadcasting 

Company of The 

Lugansk People's 

Republic (ГТРК ЛНР) 

A state unitary enterprise of the Ministry of Communications of the so-called LNR. 

TRK Krym  An autonomous non-profit organisation including the following media outlets in Crimea: Pervyy Krymskiy, Krym 24, Kerch 24, 

Yalta 24, Vostochny Krym 24, Severny Krym 24, Legendarny 24, Simferopol 24, etc. 

 

Oplot TV  A TV channel in the so-called DNR. 
 

Perviy Respublikanskiy 
TV channel (Первый 
республиканский 
телеканал) 

A TV channel broadcasting in the so-called DNR. 
 

Krymskaya Gazeta 
(Крымская газета) 

A Crimean newspaper founded and run by the Ministry of Internal Policy, Information and Communications of occupied Crimea. 

 


